COLLEGE LIBRARY WORSHOP

The College and Reference Sec-
tion of the North Carolina Library
Association initiated a movement for
a Workshop. The School of Library
Science of the University of North
Carolina was asked to conduct such
a workshop. The General Education
Board made a grant to the School
for this purpose. The members of the
University Library Staff gave gen-
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erously of their time to make the
Workshop a success.

The Workshop was held July 26-30,
1948 in the Naval Armory Building
at Chapel Hill. Miss Blanche Me-
Crum was Chief Consultant. Mr. Al-
fred M. Githens spent one day talk-
ing to the group, holding group and
individual consultations. The Univer-
sity Library Staff gave a tea for all
participants in the Workshop on their
first day in Chapel Hill. Duke Uni-
versity Library invited the partici-
pants over to see their libraries and
their Staff Association served tea.

One hundred and four persons at-

tended the Workshop, librarians from
North Carolina, South Carolina and
Virginia. Miss Akers, Dr. Wilson,
and Mr. Kellam were the Committee
who planned the Workshop. Miss
Gertrude Merritt and Mr. Ehlhardt
of Duke University and Miss Faison
were consultants. The group leaders
were from the three states represent-
ed and included Mr. Rush, Mr. Kellam
and Mr. Copeland. Miss Eva Grice
served as Librarian for the Workshop.
Mrs. N. B. Adams is preparing the
Report of the Workshop, copies of
which will be sent to all those who
participated in it. ;
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